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MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
 

Wednesday, January 4, 2017 
6:00 p.m. 

Schlotzsky’s, 3715 – 19th Street, Lubbock, Texas 

Yvette Perez and Alma Gonzalez from LANWT will be our speakers 
regarding Family Law 

ONE HOUR FREE CLE 
 

 

EXECUTIVE MEETING 
Wednesday, February 1 

5:30 p.m. 
Location to be determined 

 

 

 

DUE TO LATE SUBMISSIONS 

NO INDEX WAS PREPARED 
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President’s Message 

President’s Message 

I want to thank everyone for continuing to work 

together as a group, it does take all of us to make the 

association a success!   

Don’t forget that we are hosting the TAPA conference 

in April 2017.  We will have it at the Clarion Hotel 

(located on the South Loop).  If there is a committee 

that you want to help with, please let me know. We need assistance with the 

planning, outlining the me nu and vendors, gathering sponsors and door 

prizes and so much more.  If you have an idea, please share it! 

Paralegal Day celebration was a great success!  Congratulation to Miss Sharon 

Whirley, very well deserved! 

This time of year often brings about thoughts of self-evaluation and changes 

for the coming year.  As we celebrate the holiday season, let’s all take the 

opportunity to do something to help another person, such as paying for the 

person’s order behind you in the drive through, a simple word of 

encouragement or gratitude or anything else that comes to mind.    

We will have a speaker at the January meeting for CLE, so please remember to 

check your emails for upcoming information. 

Hope everyone has a Merry Christmas and God Bless. 

Andrea D. Griffin Darland, PP, PLS 

WTPA President 2016-2017 
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First Vice President’s Message 

 

I want to wish you all and your family and friends a very 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!  I hope that God 

blesses you and your families in the coming year.  May the 

true meaning of the holiday season fill your heart and home 

with many blessings! 

I want to personally invite everyone to come and join us for the West Texas 

Paralegal Associationôs Membership Meeting that will be held at Schlotzsky’s 

3715 – 19th Street, on Wednesday, January 4, 2017 at 6:00 p.m.   

Yvette Perez and Alma Gonzalez from LANWT will be our speakers regarding 

Family Law.  There will be 1 hour of free CLE available. Please make plans to 

join us at the upcoming WTPA Membership Meeting.   

If you would like to eat dinner, please come at 5:30, and you will be able to 

order and enjoy your dinner with us while our speakers are doing their 

presentation.  

As always, I encourage everyone in the legal community to come and join us in 

the new year and support our upcoming events.  

If there are any questions or you need any information, please contact Cindy 

Martinez at 806-928-0526 or 806-776–0609.   

 

Cynthia Martinez, PP, PLS 

West Texas Paralegal Association  

First Vice President  
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SPECIAL THANKS TO 

Gloria Martin, Guadalupe Gurrola,  

Irma Shepler, Jan Bufkin,  

Elma Moreno, and Cindy Martinez 

for helping with Professor James’ Will Project 

during the month of November!    

He could not have succeeded with this project if it weren’t for these 

ladies who very graciously stepped up and helped with notarizing 

and/or serving as witnesses! 

 

YOU ROCK! 
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West Texas Paralegal Association 

Audit Report of the Treasurer 

 

For period October 1, 2015 to September 30, 2016 

 

On this 24th day of October 2016, the Audit Committee met at Wendyôs on 

19th Street, Lubbock, Texas at noon and conducted the audit of the books of 

Treasurer, Elma Moreno. The audit was conducted by Sylvia Juarez, Chair, Sharon 

Whirley, and Andrea Griffin Darland. After reviewing all bank statements, 

Treasurerôs Reports, Reimbursement/Disbursement forms with receipts and deposits 

made the Committee agreed that all checks and balances were good with one 

exception. On July 11, 2016 Check Number 1121 was written to Georgia Seeley in 

the amount of $600 for which no receipts were attached to the Disbursement Form. 

All expenses for this particular check are dated from February 15, 2016 thru July 5, 

2016. The Committee agreed that no future disbursement or reimbursement should 

be authorized for payment without proper receipts attached. If a check is necessary 

as pre-advancement of funds, an estimate of costs should be attached to the 

Disbursement/Reimbursement form, and once all purchases/travel is complete the 

receipts shall be submitted to the Treasurer immediately.  

Submitted on this the 25th day of October, 2016.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Sylvia Juarez  

Audit Chair 
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Second Vice President’s Message 

Membership Chair  

Sylvia Juarez 

Hello Members ï  

As a reminder, membership dues and renewals were due on or before September 7, 2016. If you 

have not had the opportunity to renew your membership, your name will be kept on our 

distribution list until the end of the year. 

To date, we have a total of 11 Active Members, 6 retired Life Members, and 0 Associate 

Members.  This means some of you may have forgotten to pay your dues.  Please complete the 

renewal form and send in your dues.  Remember dues are only $20 a year!!  Take advantage of 

membership as dues are very affordable. 

The membership for our Sustaining Members has lapsed and I will be contacting our current list.  

If you know of any business that might be interested in becoming a Sustaining Member, please 

forward the contact information to me and I will reach out to them.  The Sustaining Members are 

a great asset to the association. We would love to increase our membership within the next few 

months!  Dues for Sustaining Members are only $100 and they receive advertisement in the 

Lexicon and are listed as Sustaining Members on our website! 

As a reminder, as stated in our bylaws, ñThe objectives and purposes of this Association shall be 

to establish good fellowship among Association members, NALA, the Paralegal Division of the 

State Bar of Texas, and members of the legal community; to encourage a high order of ethical 

and professional attainment; to further education among members of the profession; to cooperate 

with bar associations; and to support and carry out the programs, purposes, aims and goals of 

NALA.ò 

Please forward your completed application and dues to my attention.  

As membership chair, I encourage you to join a great group of leaders within the legal profession 

and take advantage of the wisdom and knowledge available to each and everyone by networking 

and attending upcoming meetings and CLE opportunities! 

If you have any questions, please free to contact me at:  syl_juarez@hotmail.com; 806-777-5149 

or 806-775-2217. 

 

As a reminder, membership dues expired September 30, 2016. Please visit our website at 

www.westtexasparalegalassociation.org to download, print, and complete forms. 

 

mailto:syl_juarez@hotmail.com


December 2016  Page 9 

 

 

 

 

 

 Treasurer’s Report 

Elma Moreno 

 
 

Treasurerôs Report is distributed to the Membership by email with Agenda 

or at the meeting. 

 

WTPA PROPOSED BUDGET 

2016-2017 
Expenses Expenses incurred  

2015-2016  

2016-2017  

Proposed budget  

Conference attendance  $500  -0-  

Paralegal of Year plaque  $66.14  $70.04  

Speaker gifts (10 hours CLE 

required per year X $20 gift 

cards) ($205.95 spent 2015-

2016)  

Door Prizes ï Spring ó16 

seminar: $75.00  

$280.95  $250.00*  

Web site fees  $137.36  $140.00  

Presidentôs Gift  $50.00  

Mail Box Fee/ Stamps, cards, 

etc.  

$102  $102.00  

NALA Membership Fee for 

Association  

$225  $225.00  

Paralegal Day  
Door Prizes for Paralegal Day 

2015: $8.90  

No expenses incurred for 2016 

which would have been included 

in 2016-2017 proposed budget  

$8.90  -0-**  

National Adoption Day  $50  $75.00  

Marketing  $100  $100.00  

Miscellaneous  $100.00  

$1470.36  $1062.04  
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Nala Liaison Report 

Lola Smith-Gentry, ACP 

 

Our Semi-Annual Report to NALA was sent by the December 1 deadline. It included the 

number of Members, CLE for the last six months, and activities of the Association.  

NALA is a great way to get CLE. If you already are a certified paralegal through NALA 

you can become and ñAdvanced Certified Paralegalò by taking a specialized course. I have two 

specializations that I obtained by studying at lunch. 

 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE 

WTPA HOSTING 

2017 TAPA CONFERENCE 

April 7 and 8, 2017 

If you have any ideas or suggestions, please pass on to Andrea! 
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OFFICERS and 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

2016 - 2017 

 
President  
Andrea D. Griffin Darland, PP, PLS 

1722 Broadway 

Lubbock, Texas 79401 

adarland@mcjllp.com 

(806) 762-0214 

 

First Vice-President 

Legal Education Committee Chair 

Cynthia Martinez, PP, PLS 

Durbin & Associates 

4705 ï 64th Street 

Lubbock, TX 79414 

806-928-0526 

Cjmartinez2000@hotmail.com 

 

Secretary 

Guadalupe Gurrola 

Legal Aid of NorthWest Texas 

1711 Avenue J, 79401,  

cell phone 806-448-4717 

work 806-763-4557 ext. 6006, 

gggurrola@hotmail.com 

gurrolag@lanwt.org 

 

Parliamentarian 

Bylaws and Standing Rules Chair 

Gloria Martin, Paralegal 

Splawn Simpson Pitts 

P.O. Box 1376 

907 Texas Avenue (79401) 

Lubbock, TX  79408-1376 

Phone:  806/765-8048 

Cell: 806/773-9811  

Fax:  806/765-5308 

Email: gmartin@ssplubboklaw.com 

 

Paralegal Division Liaison    

Kimberly Fox 

Crenshaw, Dupree & Milam 

kfox@cdmlaw.com  

 

 

Bar Liaison 
(to be appointed) 

 

President-Elect  
Emily D. Walterscheid, PP, PLS 

1001 Main St. Suite 200 

Lubbock, Texas 79401 

806-702-4852-W 

806-782-8927-C 

Emily@MatthewHarrisLaw.com ï Primary 

Ewalterscheid@gmail.com 

 

Second Vice-President  

Membership Chair  

Sylvia Juarez 

Legal Management Assistant 

City Attorney's Office 

City of Lubbock 

PO Box 2000 

Lubbock, TX 79457 

806-775-2217 - Work 

806-775-3307 - Fax 

806-777-5149 - Cell 

 

Treasurer 

Elma Moreno  

Legal Assistant/Office Manager 

Texas Tech University School of Law 

Clinical Programs 

1802 Hartford Avenue 

Lubbock, Texas  79409-0004 

806.834.8793 

806.742.4199 (fax) 

elma.moreno@ttu.edu  

 

NALA Liaison 

Lola J. Smith-Gentry, ACP 

Hund, Krier, Wilkerson & Wright, P.C. 

3217 34th Street 

Lubbock, Texas 79410 

806-632-7464 

lgentry@hkwwlaw.com 

dldjgen355@aol.com 

mailto:adarland@mcjllp.com
mailto:Cjmartinez2000@hotmail.com
mailto:gggurrola@hotmail.com
mailto:gurrolag@lanwt.org
mailto:gmartin@ssplubboklaw.com
mailto:kfox@cdmlaw.com
mailto:Emily@MatthewHarrisLaw.com
mailto:Ewalterscheid@gmail.com
mailto:elma.moreno@ttu.edu
mailto:lgentry@hkwwlaw.com
mailto:dldjgen355@aol.com
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WE NEED SOME SUSTAINING MEMBERS!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Materials for publication can be 

submitted to Lola Smith-Gentry 

West Texas Paralegal Association 

Lexicon/Newsletter 

2413 Cedar Avenue 

Lubbock, TX 79404 or 

by email to  

dldjgen355@aol.com 

or 

lgentry@hkwwlaw.com 
 

This newsletter is being sent by email to 

anyone with a current email address on 

the roster.  

 

The Lexicon is published bimonthly 

by the West Texas Paralegal Association 
and is devoted to promote and educate about 

the legal assistant profession. 

Opinions that are expressed in this material 

are those of the authors and do not 

necessarily represent the views of the  

West Texas Paralegal Association. 

 

 
 

 

Any attorney, law firm, business, 

corporation, school or educator 

who supports the paralegal 

profession and the goals, objectives, 

and programs of this Association 

may become a sustaining Member 

of the Association upon approval 

by the Membership Committee. 

mailto:dldjgen355@aol.com
mailto:lgentry@hkwwlaw.com
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